
From: Pine, James
To: Avalos, Tona
Cc: Brown, Bronwyn
Subject: RE: JVR Solar - PDS2018-GPA-18-010
Date: Wednesday, February 06, 2019 12:54:32 PM

Hi Tona,
 
Yes, we concur that the gated entrances should be per DS-17, 18 or 19.  For the onsite access
roads, we could support D.G. or Class II base, but gravel or native soil would not be
acceptable.
 
Best Regards,
 
JAMES PINE | Asst. Fire Marshal
San Diego County Fire Authority
5510 Overland Ave., Suite 250
San Diego, CA  92123
T:  858.495.5434
Office Hrs.:  M-Th, 7:00-5:30
 

      
Improving Fire and Emergency Medical
Services in Unincorporated San Diego County
www.sdcountyfire.org
 
Please take a moment to complete this brief customer service survey. Your input and comments are
important to us as we strive to serve you better: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/psg-sdcfa-
feedback
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain information
protected from disclosure by applicable laws and regulations. If you are not an intended recipient, you may not review, use, copy, disclose or distribute
this message or any of the information contained in this message to anyone. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply
email and destroy all copies of this message and any attachments. Unintended transmission shall not constitute waiver of any applicable legal
protection afforded to this email and any attached documents.

 

From: Avalos, Tona <Tona.Avalos@sdcounty.ca.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 6, 2019 12:44 PM
To: Pine, James <James.Pine@sdcounty.ca.gov>
Cc: Brown, Bronwyn <Bronwyn.Brown@sdcounty.ca.gov>
Subject: JVR Solar - PDS2018-GPA-18-010
 
Hi James,
We had a meeting with the applicant today and they had some questions on LD comments. I wanted
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to check your input for these items:
1. We had commented that the gated driveway entrances must follow San Diego County Design

Standard Drawings DS-17, DS-18, or DS-19 (with 38’ turnaround radius). Will this be required
by Fire?

2. For onsite access roads throughout the site, they are proposing Gravel or DG. Is this
acceptable by Fire for this site? Some of the details in their plan showed compacted native
soil, which I told them is not acceptable.

 
Let me know if you want to discuss.
 
Thanks!
Tona Avalos, PE
Civil Engineer
Planning & Development Services
County of San Diego
tona.avalos@sdcounty.ca.gov
(858) 495-5284
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